
            City of Petersburg 

Minutes of the Regular City Council Meeting 

January 22, 2019 7:00 p.m. 

Petersburg Municipal Building 

24 E. Center Street 

Petersburg, MI 49270 
 

A Regular Meeting of the Council for the City of Petersburg was held on the above date. 

The Meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Mayor, James W. Holeman 

Councilpersons present were Terri Bauer, Charles Bruckner, Dawn Cilley, Kevin Richards, and Joanne Tollison.    

Absent:  Lawrence Schadewald 

 

Moved by Tollison to approve the agenda as printed. Supported by Bruckner.  Aye (6) Nay (0) Absent (1) Motion 

carried. 

 

Minutes of the last meeting were presented to Council in printed form as recorded. 

Moved by Richards that the minutes of the previous meeting, 1/7/19, be approved.  

       Supported by Bruckner.  Aye (6) Nay (0) Absent (1) Motion carried. 

 

Invoices were presented to council in printed form by accounts: General fund- $23,256.23; Police fund- 

$1,288.74; Major St.-$400.00.21; Local St.- $400.00; Sewer fund- $16,916.79; Water fund- $7,451.27 for a total 

of $49,713.03.   Moved by Bruckner that the invoices as presented be approved and checks drawn for the same. 

Supported by Bauer.  Roll Call Vote: Aye (6) Nay (0) Absent (1) Motion carried. 

 

Public Comment: 

 

New Business: 

 

Mayor reported a trailer full of trash has been sitting in a resident’s yard on E. Center and he left a letter asking 

them to dispose of it with no action taken to date.  Dawn Cilley will see about helping them empty it. 

 

The DPW department has been getting prices on zero turn lawn mowers with 60” deck.  The current mower is 

being used to plow snow and needs to be replaced for mowing.   

 

Old Business: 

 

Mayor reported landowners on Ida West are interested in selling the parcel of land for a pump station which 

currently has a house on it that needs to be demolished.  Mayor will speak with Dundee township assessor about 

splitting out a parcel/value of it and to the building inspector about demolishing the house. 

 

Council Reports & Comments: 

 

Cilley spoke with Kurt Diver about the Dundee Rotary helping with the cost of replacing stairs to Fernstrom 

Park.  A few bids will be secured and they will see what they can do. 

 

Tollison reported that Arrow Tree Service contacted her asking why they were not chosen to remove trees and 

she explained that their bid was much higher.  They would still like to bid on future projects. 

 

Employee Reports & Comments: 

 

Mayor and Clerk are meeting with a representative from the census bureau regarding the 2020 census later this 

week. 

 

Moved by Richards that Council adjourn at 7:32p.m. Supported by Tollison. Aye (6) Nay (0) Absent (1) Motion 

carried. 

 

Guests:               

Employees: Leanne Goodin, Trudy Goodin 

 

Minutes submitted by:_______________________________ Leanne G. Goodin, Clerk 

 

Minutes approved by:_______________________________  Mayor James W. Holeman 


